CAS DEPARTMENT CHAIRS AND 
PROGRAM DIRECTORS MEETING
4:00 pm, Monday, January 17, 2025
315 Cedric Rucker University Center


Meeting Notes

In Attendance:  
Keith Mellinger, Jodie Hayob – Matzke, Marcel Rotter, Jonathan Levin, Betsy Lewis, Laura Mentore, Zach Whalen, Gregg Stull, Jason Robinson, Grant Woodwell, Brooks Kuykendall, Andrew Marshall, Nicole Crowder, Lynn Lewis, Miriam Liss, Claudine Ferrell, Melina Patterson, Don Lee, Matt Fleenor, Ana Chichester, Rosalyn Cooperman

I.  Updates on FYE reform
A.  It is past time to reform FYE
B.  Question for Chairs:  Do you think that the current first year seminar program works?
Discussion:
· I think it does, but my faculty don’t
· Various requirements for first year seminars make it too cumbersome
· Some faculty think that it is an unpleasant chore
· Faculty need to be able to teach according to their strengths in freshman seminars
· I find that some students are increasingly resistant to our teaching in freshman seminars.  I have had students refuse to read the assigned texts.
· Should intro to Mary Wash be separate from the freshman seminar?  It is a burden to integrate all of the requirements in to the course curriculum.
Keith Mellinger:  In the next couple of weeks, you should receive a survey about FYE reform.  Everyone should complete the survey.
II.  Update on Rodgers Fund
A.  UMW has received the money from the Rodgers endowment and it was more than the initial estimate.
1.  It will represent a third of our UMW endowment
B.  Investment model
1.  There is a strategy for investing money from the Rodgers endowment
2.  This means that we will not have all of the funds available to us immediately
C.  Leadership on stewarding the fund
1.  We have met with Foundation to discuss spending priorities with available funds
2.  We will need to meet with STEM chairs to discuss priorities 
3.  STEM Chairs will work with Lynn Lewis and Betsy Lewis on spending requests from Rodgers funds
D.  Year to year impact
1.  We will begin to see more funds from the Rodgers endowment over the next couple of years.
2.  In 5 to 10 years there will be no state support for SSI.  
	a.  SSI will be funded by Rodgers endowment
b.  This should ideally make more state funds available to support social sciences and humanities.  AHSSSI should benefit, as long as we do not have to make additional cuts.
c.  We will not have more money for SSI program this year than last year.
· We will have to cut back a little bit.
III.  Updates on SSI and AHSSI – Betsy Lewis
A.  SSI
  1.  Calling for SSI proposals.
  2.  We will probably have 12 to 14 teams this year.
	  3.  Budget is tight
  Can SSI directors also lead a team and draw both stipends?
        Betsy Lewis:  Sure
B.  URG applications are due January 21.
1.  Meredith is working on a new MS Word form for URG applications
2.  Hope to have it ready by March application deadline
C.  NURVA Posters in Richmond
1.   Two posters will be selected from UMW submissions
[bookmark: _GoBack]2.  Event will take place on February 6 from 3 – 5 pm in General Assembly Building
IV.  New initiatives
A.  Humanities Center
1.  Center’s mission will be to advance the humanities
2.  Humanities centers at other campuses are successful if they have external partnerships
3.  We are forming a group to discuss strategic planning for new humanities center
a.  You will receive an email asking you who needs to be part of planning group
	b.  Faculty from non-humanities disciplines are welcome
	c.  Can use IMPACT grants from Advancement for planning committee
B.  New minors in Public Health and Medical Humanities
1.  We will need another planning group for public health and medical humanities minors
2.  You will receive an email asking you who should be involved in this planning group.
C.  Reorganization
1.  Proposal to create new schools is on the way to SCHEV
2.  Deadline to submit it to SCHEV is in March
3.  There is urgency to create a School of Sciences
4.  We may hold off on hiring directors for Schools of Social Sciences and Humanities for about two years
a.  Possible that there will be temporary position to oversee social sciences and humanities programs with the Dean.
V.  Course Scheduling Guidance 
A.  Comments that “guidance is not policy”
B.  The Dean can make exceptions when needed.
1.  There is value in having general guidance, but working with departments
C.  BOV has been asking for numbers each instructor is teaching
1.  Provost has already made the case that these numbers are not the best metric for determining faculty teaching loads
a.  Needs context:	
· Contact hours 
· Physical constraints
· URG and independent study should be considered part of teaching load
b.  Some humanities programs are having trouble filling up 300 and 400 level classes.  Consider alternative teaching (dean provided a handout):	
· IDIS
· Continuing Education
· Other options listed on hand out

